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December 19, 2006

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The enclosed contract, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue providing services at the King County Housing Authority’s Ballinger Homes location through September 30, 2007.  These community policing services work with low-income populations to decrease crimes and improve their communities.  A similar contract was approved in 2005.  This agreement provides the Ballinger community with storefront hours, patrol services, community meetings, and various crime-prevention programs.

Ballinger Homes is located in the city of Shoreline, which contracts with the King County Sheriff’s Office for police services.  There are 402 residents, including 177 children, living in 110 subsidized units.  Average household income is less than $19,500. 
During the 2005-2006 contract year, police at Ballinger Homes responded to and initiated a variety of calls including noise complaints, family and neighbor issues, vandalism, vehicle prowls and thefts, burglary and parking-related complaints.

The goals of the joint KCHA-KCSO policing action plan are to reduce crime and to improve residents’ perception of safety.  To this end, King County Sheriff’s Office will provide services that include block watch education, crime prevention classes, community policing, and patrol. Program components include: 
· Deputies will conduct community meetings to teach what a block watch is and how a community starts one. 

· Deputies will discuss identity theft, particularly with elderly residents, and what community members can do to avoid becoming a victim.

· Deputies will discuss home, vehicle, and personal security with residents. 

· Deputies will discuss who to call in both emergencies and non-emergencies.

· Deputies will conduct patrols by foot to deter and prevent crime and criminal activity.

· Deputies will teach crime prevention classes, including auto theft prevention, for residents.

· Deputies will educate residents about what suspicious activity is and what residents can do about it.

· Deputies will engage youth in the community with programs like bicycle and helmet giveaway events.  This is effective in developing solid relationships with the future young adult population.
· Deputies will regularly make personal contact with new residents, introduce themselves, and discuss community crime prevention strategies and programs available.

· Deputies will assist with emergency evictions of violent tenants or drug related activities.

· Deputies will provide KCHA with a monthly synopsis of all 911-related activities.

In conclusion, the Sheriff’s Office has provided services at Ballinger Homes for more than 10 years in partnership with the KCHA.  The KCHA has worked diligently to secure funding for a broad, multi-disciplinary approach to crime prevention and reduction for its residents.  Through this contract, the Sheriff’s Office can participate in this ambitious and worthwhile project. 

Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this contract, please contact Captain Jim Graddon, King County Sheriff’s Office Contract Services Unit, at 206-296-4183.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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